
Question on Notice 

No. 1273 

Asked on 26 October 2021 

 
 

MR D LAST ASKED MINISTER FOR POLICE AND CORRECTIVE SERVICES AND 
MINISTER FOR FIRE AND EMERGENCY SERVICES (HON M RYAN)— 
 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to the Coronial Inquest into the death of Logan Dreier which heard 

evidence relating to communications issues and made several recommendations relating 

to the Queensland Police Service—  

Will the Minister advise  

(a) the results of the trial into displaying call signs of police vehicles on the bonnets and 

roofs of those vehicles,  

(b) when the current review into the Safe Driving and Pursuit Policy will be complete and 

whether the review will be made public,  

(c) what steps have been taken to ensure the reliability of Police communications in 

Brisbane, 

(d) what steps have been, or are being, taken to ensure that transmissions from ‘COMCO’ 

override all other transmissions, and  

(e) whether training for officers to ‘effectively use police communications’ under stressful 

and difficult conditions will be introduced? 

 

 

ANSWER: 
 
I am advised by the Queensland Police Service (QPS) that the findings of the Coronial 
Inquest were delivered on 14 October 2021, and that the Police Commissioner is 
reviewing those findings.  
 
 


